
Fulton Grange Holds
Fulton Grange observed

Community Night Monday,
September 25 at Oakryn with 100
people in attendance. A boun-
teous covered dish supper, in
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Speedy roof rafters guarantee
easy, proper placement of roof
panels the first time. Rafters add
great strength to the roof. Panels
need only to be bolted together m
three places. It’s another big
time-saving feature you get only
in Speedy Bar-Lok corn cribs.
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charge of Mrs. Thomas
Galbreath, Mrs. James Brown
and Mrs. Leßoy Stumpf, was
served at 7 p.m.
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Community Night
Lecturer of the Grange, was in
charge of the program. Being the
second anniversary since
groundwork was started at a
public meeting held by Fulton
Grange to found the Southern
Lancaster Company Family
Health Center and the first an-
niversary since its opening, five
new resident doctors from the
health center attended this
meeting. They were: Dr. and
Mrs. Theodore R. Kantner, Dr.
and Mrs. Harold E. Kraybill, Dr.
Mary E. Roth, Dr. Michael A.
Arcuri and Dr. David W.
Frederick.

Jesse Cutler, chairman of the
Health Center Advisory Board,
gave a statistical report of
the center. He stated that about
$24,000 in donations to fund the
center has come in to date and
they have a pledge of $l,OOO
within the next two years. That
leaves $3,000to be raised to reach
the $30,000 goal set before the
center opened.

Dr. Kraybill spoke briefly,
stating that slightly over 1,000
patients are being treated per
month now at the center.

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Wood
presented a humorous skit “The
Medical Center.”

Miss Peggy Jackson, Southern
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Lancaster County Community
Fair Harvest Queen, sang a solo
“I Don’t Know How To Love
Him” and Miss Karen Overly,
second runner up in the Harvest
Queencontest, gave a monologue
“The Den Mother.” They used
these selections in the contest at
the fair September 20. Both girls
are members of Fulton Grange.

Miss A. Jennette McCummings
was honored as a 50- year
member. She received a Golden
Sheaf certificate from the
National Grange, a letter from
State Grange Master A. Wayne
Readinger and a gold pin and
corsage from Fulton Grange. She
spoke briefly.

Also honored were eight 25-
year members who received
Silver Star certificates and 25-
year pins and flowers. They were
Mrs. Charles Ambler, Mrs. Anna
Armstrong, Mrs. Thomas
Bradley, Thomas Galbreath and
Mrs. Richard Jackson. Each
responded with a few remarks.

Receiving 25-year awards in
absentia were Edgar K. Brown
and Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E.
Smith.

Ricky Tindall, who showed the
grand champion pen of two
market hogs at the Southern
Lancaster Company Community
Fair, was introduced.

The Master, Richard Holloway,
presided over a short business
meeting when Miss Joyce
Galbreath, chairman of the float
committee, announced that
Fulton Grange received first
prize as the Best Appearing
Farm Group at the fair at
Quarryville September 22.

The Grange gave permission
for the local Cub Scouts to meet
at the Grange Hall the first three
Thursdays of each month from 4
to 5 p.m. and to the Brownies to
have arummage sale and a bake
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Imported Chestnut
Regulations Changed

Beginning Sept. 22, imported
chestnuts and acorns—except
those from Canada and Mexico-
had to be fumigated at United
States ports of entry under
revised regulations being issued
by the U.S. Department of
Agriculture.

Officials of USDA’s Animal and
Plant Health Inspection Service
(APHIS) explained that this
revision of Federal fruit and
vegetable quarantine regulations
is being made to ensure that
foreign-produced chestnuts and
acorns are truly pest-free when
imported into the U.S.

Previously, the quarantine
allowed treatment of foreign
shipments of nuts in their
countries of origin by dipping in
hot water. This has not proven to
be completely satisfactory,
however, as APHIS quarantine
inspectors have continued to find
a small but significant number of
live, destructive pests in im-
ported nut shipments.

The quarantine revision is
aimed primarily at preventing
invasions of European codling
moths and chestnut weevils.
These insects are not native to
North America and could cause
severe damage to domestic
chestnut production if they
become established in this
country, APHIS officials said.
sale there.

Glenn Hough will represent
Lancaster Company at the State
Grange District Talent
elimination to be held at Kutz-
town Grange Hall October 7 at 8
p.m.

The next meeting of Fulton
Grange will be held October 9


